
 

 

 

 

 

 

Our School 
Our Community 

 
 

www.longwoodps.vic.edu.au 
 Ph: 03 57 98 5386 

School commences at 9.00am and concludes at 3.30pm. 
           Morning recess is from 11.00-11.30am.  Lunch is from 1.30-2.15pm. 

NEWSLETTER 9/23 Monday 28th August 2023 
 

Follow us on facebook @ https://www.facebook.com/longwoodprimaryschool 
 

 

Upcoming Events 
• 28th August – 1st September – Book Fair 

• 29th August – 2024 foundation student transition day – 2.15-3.15pm 

• 5th, 12th and 19th September - 2024 foundation student transition day – 2.15-3.15pm 

• 7th September – P-1-2 Sleepover 

• 8th September – Parent Opinion Survey closes 

• 12th September – District Athletics Shepparton 

• 13th – Healesville Sanctuary 

• 14th September – RU Ok morning tea – 10.45am. Community members welcome & Athletics 

carnival 

• 15th September – Last Day Term 3 

• 1st October – Euroa Show & Shine – Gate keepers required 

• 2nd October – 1st day Term 4 

• 3rd – 6th October – Gr 3-4 Outdoor Camp 

• 4th October – Division Athletics – Epping 

• 10th, 17th, 24th and 31st October - 2024 foundation student transition day – 2.15-3.15pm 

• 13th October – Hume Region Athletics – Albury  

• 28th October – Euroa Show 

• 31st October – Halloween 

• 3rd November – Curriculum Day – Pupil Free 

• 7th November – Melbourne Cup public holiday 

• 14th & 21st November - 2024 foundation student transition day – half day 

• 28th November - 2024 foundation student transition day – Full day 

• 29th November – Ditto visit – 10.00am 

• 5th December - 2024 foundation student transition day – Full day 

• 6th December – Gr 6 graduation 

• 12th December – State Wide transition 

• 15th December – End of Year Awards night 

• 20th December – Last day Term 4 
 

2023 Parent Opinion Survey - Each year, the school conducts an opinion survey amongst the school community. 
Results will be used to inform and direct our future school planning and improvement.  You should have received 
an e-mail with details of how to access this survey. I ask you to please take the time to complete the survey as your 
opinions are important to us and will contribute to the future management and organisation of our school.  The 
survey is conducted online by ORIMA Research and should take around 15 minutes to complete. The survey is 
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open until Friday 8 September. The survey can be completed using any device connected to the internet (even a 
mobile phone).  Should you require access to a device to complete the survey, please let the school office know.  
Please be assured that your responses are completely confidential. The survey is conducted anonymously and it is 
important to us that you complete the survey as honestly as possible. Your comments in the final open-ended 
question will be provided back to the school. 
 

Euroa Show and Shine – We have been asked to man the main gate at the Euroa Show & Shine which is 

on Sunday 1st October.  We will need helpers from 6.00am – 1.00pm.  If you are able to assist on the day, please 
let us know.  Thank you. 
 

Transition dates for 2024 foundation students – Our transition program for 2024 foundation 

students will commence on Tuesday 29th August – 2.15pm-3.15pm and then continue the following Tuesday – 
September 5th, 12th and 19th.  In Term 4 sessions will be at the same time on October 10th, 17th, 24th and 31st. 
Sessions on the 14th and 21st November will be half day sessions and then the 28th November and 5th December 
will be full day sessions leading up to the State Wide transition day on Tuesday 12th December. 
 

Book Fair – Is currently happening in the staffroom until Friday 1st September.  The fair will be open from 

8.30-9.00am and 3.30-4.00pm daily.  Please call in and see the great array of books that are available for 
purchase. 

 

Parent Payment – School Council has set the voluntary parent payment at $230.00 per student for 2023.  

This payment covers the cost of all materials and books that students use at school.  Payment can be made in 
cash/cheque to the office or by direct deposit to our bank account – 063-682 10025842.  This amount can be 
paid in full or by instalment.  Thank you to those parents who have already made this payment your support is 
greatly appreciated. 
 

Upcoming Camps & Excursions – P-1-2 are eagerly awaiting their sleepover on the 7th September. On 

the 13th we are off to Healesville Sanctuary for the day and then on the 1st Tuesday back in Term 4 our Gr 3-4 
students are heading off to 15 Mile Creek Outdoor camp. 
 

Pub Raffle –We are looking for helpers to sell raffle tickets for the meat tray at the Whitehart Hotel on the 

22nd September and 17th November.  Proceeds from these raffles go towards educational programs that benefit 
all students during the year. If you can help on any of these dates, please contact Rose or Travis. 



Book Week Activities 
  



Wear Purple Day Activities 
 



 

  
Remember to wear yellow!! 



 
 

 

Euroa Youth Grower`s Festival 
   
On behalf of Euroa Secondary College - we at ResourceSmart Schools (Sustainability 
Victoria) would like to invite you to attend the Euroa Youth Grower's Festival! 
The Euroa Youth Grower`s Festival is a community event run by the local secondary college SRC 
(Student Representative Council) in hopes of encouraging the local community to go green! 
When: Saturday 2nd of September, 10am - 2pm. 
Where: Euroa Secondary College, 26 Campbell St, Euroa VIC 3666. 
What: A community festival run by the students of Euroa Secondary College to promote 
sustainability and resilience in the Strathbogie Shire and greater region. Join us to celebrate 
sustainability with live music, community stalls, food stands, school tours, working bees, school tree 
plantings and hands on activities including furniture making, van painting and clothes swaps.  
 
Gold coin donation to the Australian Youth Climate Coalition (AYCC). 
The Youth Grower's Festival is in partnership with Euroa Secondary 
College and Strathbogie Shire Council. 
 
We can't wait to see you there! 
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